
 

 
 

NOTICE of proposed change in the maximum fees for vehicle and operator licences – S.70 Local Government 
(Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976. 
 
The Council proposes to change the maximum charge for Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Vehicles and 
Private Hire Operator Licences as set out below. Fees for vehicle testing are not included within these figures. 
 

Vehicle licence fees 

New private hire vehicle licence   £275 

Renewal private hire vehicle licence   £239 

New private hire executive vehicle licence  £264 

Renewal private hire executive vehicle licence £228 

New hackney carriage vehicle licence  £282 

Renewal hackney carriage vehicle licence  £243 

Vehicle transfer (change of owner)   £96 

Insurance vehicle/temporary change of vehicle £77 

Replacement plate (holder, bracket, secure fixings) £41* 

Replacement door stickers    £21* 

Replacement internal licence   £18* 

Replacement paperwork    £21 

*individual livery items can be ordered if required 
 
Operator licence fees 

5 year licence  1 year licence 
Owner operator licence (1 vehicle)  £570   £456 

Operator licence (under 10 vehicles) £1118   £606 

Operator licence (under 50 vehicles) £1854   £682 

Operator licence (more than 50 vehicles)  £2914   £758 

Variation of licence  £110 

Replacement licence £36 

Replacement paperwork  £21 

 
Any objections to the proposed charges should be sent in writing to taxilicensing@buckinghamshire.gov.uk or 
by post to the Licensing Department, Buckinghamshire Council, The Gateway, Gatehouse Road, Aylesbury, 
Bucks, HP19 8FF by 15th March 2023.  A copy of this notice has been deposited at the area Offices and is 
available for inspection during office hours until 15th March 2023. The Council also proposes to change fees for 
licensed hackney carriage and private hire drivers and details of these changes are available on request. 
 
If no objection is made by the date specified above, or if objections so made are withdrawn the proposed 
increase shall come into operation on Wednesday, 15th March 2023 or the date of withdrawal of the objection 
or, if more than one, of the last objection, whichever date is the later.  If any objections are made, and not 
withdrawn, the Council will consider these objections and if deemed appropriate any increase in the fees will 
come into force on a date to be determined by the Council, which shall be no later than 15th May 2023. 
 
15th February 2023 
Taxi Licensing – Transport Services 


